
Westbury Civic Club Regular Monthly Meeting 

Westbury Baptist Church 

 
Meeting Minutes 

16/08/2017 

Present: B. Edmondson, D. Vega, T. Robert, E. Sirls, J. Weiss, J. Edmondson, C. Chapman, K. 

O’Brien, M. Funk, J. Overton, V. Livingston, J. Niles, D. Strom, N. Stewart, R. Dunn, R. 

Montgomery 

  

I. Meeting Called to order by WCC President Becky Edmondson at 7:00 PM 

II. Officer Reports 

Secretary Report 

-  July 2017 Minutes distributed via email. 

o Motion to approve July’s minutes passed unanimously. 

Treasurer Report 

- None  

III. New Business 

- WCC President welcomes Mary Seymour from Sen. Borris Miles’ office 

- WCC President welcomes Blayne Williams 

- WCC President welcomes Richard Nguyen from Solid Waste 

- WCC President welcomes Art Pronin, President of Meyerland Area Democrats 

- WCC President welcomes new prospective Westbury Civic Club Board Members 

o Gail Reaben, Director for Westbury Section 4 

o Brandon Richard, Director for Westbury South 

o Katherine Wingfield, Communications Director 

- 2018 Board will focus on Westbury Revitalization Strategies, notably near WHS. 

- Need a Delegate & Alt for Brays Bayou Association 

o Delegate: Donna Strom 

o Alternate: Jennifer Edmondson 

- Monies ($2m) to re-do Hager Park will hopefully be included in the November Bond referendum 

- A motion to donate $100 to join American Trails group, unless we can obtain membership for 

free through the National Park services. 

o Motion Passes Unanimously 

- Next month’s civic club meeting (Annual Meeting) is moved back a week to Sept 27 so it does 

not conflict with Rosh Hashana. Board needs to be there by 5:30PM. 

- Fall White Elephant sale will be October 28th
 

- National Night Out is October 3rd  

- South Post Oak Revitalization group actively seeking to improve the SPO area  

- Flood Meeting hosted by BBA on September 19 at Willow Meadows Baptist Church 

- Motion to accept Katherine Wingfield as WCC Director of Communications 

o Motion Passes Unanimously 

IV. Old Business 

- Hillcroft MTFP ensures that Hillcroft will stay 4 lanes for the foreseeable future 

V. Director Reports 



Office Manager 

- Need an extra person in the office to better serve the community 

 

Community Garden 

-  Tree Farm has been renewed. Looking for volunteers at the garden. 

 

Membership 

- Neighborhoods to Trails Southwest has a video on Keegans Bayou on Youtube 

(https://youtu.be/9O9cVXLq9NA) 

 

Green Space 

- Irrigation issues at Willowbend and Hillcroft 

 

Amazon Wishlist for books for WHS. 

 

Security 

- Encouraging section directors to attend the Security committee meeting 

VI. Open Q&A 

 Concern raised about speeding along Willowbend. 

VII. Motion to Adjourn 

Motion made around 8:11 PM to adjourn and passed. 

VIII. Next Westbury Civic Club Board Meeting 

Westbury Baptist Church 

September 27, 2017 at 7PM 

 

Submitted by WCC Secretary Dan Vega 

https://youtu.be/9O9cVXLq9NA
https://youtu.be/9O9cVXLq9NA

